



When I was a boy, my dad was in the Air Force, and we moved regularly, so I went to schools with children of other servicemen and women. Because the U.S. military was one of the first institutions to integrate, that is have people from all races working together, the schools we went to also were integrated. As a child, my classmates were Black, Asian, Hispanic, and White. As classmates we could see that we were equals, and on the playground friends and friendly competitors.

As an adult my upbringing has helped me be successful in a range of environments, from teaching in Japan, to working with a large Hispanic population in

Redwood City, to summer schools in the Twin Rivers District, to teaching the children of Ukrainian and Russian immigrants at COA Middle School. I am most comfortable in environments where there is diversity of people and ideas, and America's motto is "E Pluribus Unum." (From Many, One). Moving seamlessly in places where many cultures are present gives our children an increased opportunity for success and to enjoy a variety of positive and enriching experiences.

What I would hope for your children is that they share the benefits and advantages conferred to me by knowing, respecting, and caring for people from all walks of life. And a great way for that to happen is for them to be at a school that is diverse, that will allow them to learn, as I did, that we are all equals, yet unique contributions to the dialogue that is life. Our staff now contains many interesting perspectives: Ms Seng hails from Laos, whose journey To the United States was remarkable and difficult. Mrs. Carder went to school here in North Highlands, and yet has taught children all over the world in the same Department of Defense schools that I attended, to mention just two.

Our school is situated in a richly diverse neighborhood. Many of our students enjoy (surreptitiously at times) the various candy treats at the carniceria (meat market) right behind the school. I can tell you that they make some mouth-watering tacos there as well. We are looking forward to including children from more diverse backgrounds in our school to extend the benefits of a quality education to our neighbors, as well as offering classes in Spanish to broaden the perspectives of the students already attending COA Middle School.

As students come to know more people of different backgrounds, I hope they will discover, as I did the joys of friendships that extend into many worlds, the thrill of communicating with others in an even greater variety of languages, and the simple pleasures of sharing foods from many other cultures. We are all explorers by nature, and we are all met here as a product of those explorations. We have obligation to share those discoveries with our children, so that they may make the most their futures.

Paul Donahue 8th Grade ELA Teacher COA Middle School





Когда я был ребенком, мой отец служил в авиационных войсках, и мы часто переезжали, поэтому я ходил в разные школы с другими детьми, чьи родители служили в армии. Военные силы США были одной из первых организаций, подключившихся к процессу интеграции, то есть принимавших на службу людей различного происхождения, и во всех школах для детей военных также учились дети разных национальностей и из разных этнических групп. Среди моих одноклассников были афроамериканцы, азиаты, латиноамериканцы и белые дети. Мы все ощущали себя равными в классе, дружили между собой, общались и играли друг с другом на равных.

Атмосфера, в которой я вырос, помогла мне впоследствии успешно работать в разных местах и условиях - преподавать в Японии, работать с большими группами латиноамериканцев Redwood City, вести занятия в летней школе дистрикта Twin Rivers и заниматься английским языком с детьми из семей иммигрантов, включая выходцев из Украины и России, в средней школе СОА. Я всегда чувствую себя наиболее комфортно в атмосфере разнообразия людей и мыслей. Девизом США является выражение *E Pluribus Unum* "единство в многообразии". Разнообразие окружения, в котором растут и учатся наши дети, позволит им стать более успешными взрослыми и откроет перед ними больше возможностей в будущем.

Я надеюсь, что наши ученики смогут воспользоваться в жизни теми преимуществами, которые можно получить благодаря общению с разными людьми и умению ценить и уважать окружающих в независимости от их происхождения. Возможность такого общения предоставляется в средней школе СОА, где обучаются самые разные дети, что как в моем случае, позволяет всем ощущать себя равными, и одновременно уникальными участниками диалога, который называется жизнь. Среди учителей нашей школы есть люди разного происхождения: семья мисс Сенг приехала из Лаоса, и их путь в США был очень трудным; миссис Кардер закончила школу здесь в North Highlands и после этого работала в нескольких школах министерства обороны, в двух из которых учился и я в свое время.

Средняя школа СОА находится в районе, где живут самые разные люди. Многие из наших учащихся с удовольствием покупают сладости в *carniceria* (латино-американская мясная лавка) рядом со школой. Там же продаются очень вкусные *tacos*. Мы продолжаем приглашать к обучению в нашей школе детей различного происхождения и предлагаем нашу популярную программу обучения всем семьям в районе, где находится наша школа. В ближайшем будущем мы также планируем включить в нашу учебную программу испанский язык, что позволит учащимся нашей школы расширить рамки их культурного образования.

По мере того как наши учащиеся будут общаться с большим количеством людей разного происхождения, я надеюсь, они откроют для себя все радости дружеских отношений, соединяющих людей разных групп, удовольствие общения на многих языках, а также научатся получать удовольствие от самых простых вещей, например, попробовать блюда разных национальных кухонь. Мы все являемся по своей природе открывателями и исследователями, и мы все встретились здесь в этой стране в результате наших жизненных поисков. Мы обязательно должны поделиться результатами наших поисков с нашими детьми, чтобы дать им возможность построить для себя самое лучшее будущее.

Paul Donahue учитель английского языка 8 классов средняя школа COA



February 2021



Important upcoming dates and events Важные события и мероприятия



- 3/1-4 Regular school week, Student Led Conferences canceled, NO minimum days
- 3/2 6th grade families Hybrid Learning orientation, 8:45-10:00, M/T group
- 3/4 6th grade families Hybrid Learning orientation, 8:45-10:00, W/Th group
- 3/8 International Women's Day pick up, COA MS office
- 3/9 Combined COA School Site Council and English Learners Advisory
 Committee meeting, 5-7pm, hybrid: COA MS Library and on Zoom
- 3/10 Virtual Coffee with the Principal @ 11am, hybrid: COA MS Library and on Zoom
- 3/15 End of Third Quarter
- 3/18 School&Family Radio Show at Ethno.fm @ 8:00-8:30am (listen on 87.7FM or online at ethno.fm)
- 3/29-4/5 Spring Break

"Integrity"
Character trait for
the month of March

"Целостность" черта характера, которую мы будем обсуждать в марте "Cultural Understanding"
Character trait for
the month of February

"Понимание культурных традиций" черта характера, которую мы обсуждаем в феврале

Distance Learning updates:

bit.ly/COAMS_Families

www.coamiddle.org

Instagram: COA_MS

Twitter: COA_middle

Facebook: @CommunityOutreachAcademyMiddle